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D. Scott Johnson 

 

Assoc. Pastor: 
Chiyona Bourne 

 

Ministers:  
 All the People of 
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Sunday Worship 
Times: 

8:45 / 11:00 AM 
 

Sunday School: 
10:00 AM 

OFFICE 

HOURS 
 

Monday 

through  

Friday from  

9:00 AM till 

1:00 PM 

Have you ever gone on vacation, taken tons of pictures (nearly all 
of them flawless in every way), gotten home and looked at them 
and then wondered exactly where they were taken?  Yes, the indi-
vidual pictures were beautiful and the scenes were breathtaking!  
Yes, they were of unique things we donôt experience or see every 
day!  But, no, they didnôt really convey what I had actually seen!  
Ever happen to you? 
 

It does to me all the time.  You see a mountain, a landscape, an-
other unique church, a statue, a photogenic portion of nature and you snap away.  Yet, 
when you get home the picture just doesnôt capture the moment.  Why?  Because when 
you first saw the thing of beauty it was surrounded by things of beauty and the lens could 
capture the image but not the experience.  What made the river valley so brilliant?  It was 
landscape and cliffs and peaks which formed the valley which the camera could not cap-
ture.  And, after awhile, each beautiful landscape/etc. ends up looking a lot like the last 
one. 
 

It is a matter of perspective.  When we understand and see things in the big picture con-
text, it is more impressive and relatable.  This is true with our vacation pictures; it is also 
true with life.  
 

Every so often I have to force myself to stop and strive to understand life, faith, happen-
ings, and culture by seeing a bigger picture.  Whenever I trust only my own self for pro-
ducing truth and understanding, my world becomes very small.  No matter how convinced 
I am right in my understanding it is only by hearing, listening, and striving to understand 
another perspective that I can actually grow and begin to see the big picture.  I donôt al-
ways change my mind but at least I can comprehend my understanding in context that it 
is not the only way to think.  
 

Not surprisingly, I have to realize that God sees the ñbig pictureò much clearer than I do.  
Often times my faith becomes ñtoo smallò and I try to limit God into my understanding of 
things.  While I am sure that God laughs at me occasionally for my myopic vision, I am 
equally sure that God sends many other people, opinions, and situations to assist in my 
life growth and vision expansion. 
 

Two worship songs come to mind when I think about how I see things:  
 

ñOpen my eyes, that I may see glimpses of truth thou hast for me; place in my hands the 
wonderful key that shall unclasp and set me free.  Silently now I wait for thee, ready, my 
God thy will to see.  Open my eyes, illumine me, Spirit divine!ò  (#454 UMHymnal) 
 

ñOpen the eyes of my heart, Lord, Open the eyes of my heart 
I want to see You, I want to see Youò  (Michael W. Smith) 
 

Let us pray:  ñMay we open the eyes of our hearts, catch glimpses of truth, be set free, 
and ñseeò God in our midst.  Amen.ò 
                                                                                    ~~Scott  

     Memorial United Methodist Church           
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Covered in the Rabbiôs Dust 
 

The UMC in Mongolia 
 

Where is Mongolia and why did Rev. Chiyona HAVE to go? 
 

Mongolia is in Asia, above China, below Russia.  Chiyona didn't HAVE to go, but was asked by the General 
Board of Church and Society of the United Methodist Church, to take part in the journey.  Amazingly 
enough, once I arrived there, I felt I did not fit in:  the other travelers are all PhD Professors of Theology, 
or Philosophy on College Campuses and were from Florida, New York, North Carolina, South Carolina, and 
Pennsylvania.  I honestly was blessed to have been chosen. 
 

I will share that I've attended other journey's with GBCS since 2012: in Jacksonville, Florida; Washington, 
DC; and Nashville, Tennessee.  So, I am truly grateful to have been on their slate to represent Indiana, 
Deacons, and Memorial Church wayyy across the waters, 12 hours into the future, in Mongolia. 
 

Mongolia is a Buddhist and Shamanist culture.  BUT, the people so desperately seek Christ.  Churches have 
been "built" there.  We should actually use the phrase "Christian Communities have been formed".  The 
land and buildings ALL belong to the government and "separation of Church and State" is severely exer-
cised there.  One of the communities we visited had been teaching (academics) in a church building and 
their building had been seized because they broke the law! 
 

I'll share more about the experience as soon as Rev. Scott and I determine a date/venue (either worship or 
Triple F) in which to share. 
 

We did get to worship with Gerelt UMC in Mongolia.  I was asked, as Deacon, to share the "Benediction/
Blessing".  Here is that Blessing, which, I think is relevant to us here at Memorial:  
 

July 9, 2017  "Blessing", part 1  Gerelt United Methodist Church, Mongolia 
 

We belong to God 
We all have an unknown future 

We have a known, or discoverable past. 
 

We have a ripe present! 
We can choose to learn, 

To open our mind, and our hearts,  
To welcome in ideas, possibilities, and hope. 

 

With God, 
All of our experiences will shape us 

For our unknown future.  
 

God loves YOU 
Do NOT be afraid 

God has given YOU life!  Amen. 
 

John 3:16-17;   Isaiah 43:1-3a;   Ephesians 2:4-10 

 

Rev. Chiyona Bourne 
(812) 917-4303 
revchiyona@gmail.com 
 

May you be covered in the dust of THE Rabbi, Jesus. 
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Make a world of difference:  
2017 Indiana Miracle Offering for Global Health  

 

 

 
Bishop Trimble is calling for the Indiana Miracle Offering for Global Health to be received at the 2017 Annual 
Conference Session in Indianapolis. Each of our 1,120 congregations are invited to  participate in a miraculous 
expression of Godôs love in action as we raise awareness and funds to impact thousands of lives around our 
world this year.  
 

The 2017 Indiana Miracle Offering for Global Health will support two important initiatives in The United Meth-
odist Church: Imagine No Malaria and the Global AIDS Fund. Through the work of both of these causes United 
Methodists are saving lives across the world and educating communities on better practices to prevent infec-
tions, as well as connect to treatment options.  Approximately 25% of the funds will assist health concerns of 
those in Indiana.  
 

To provide much-needed support and hope in these areas, Bishop Trimble is asking that we set a goal that is 
miraculous and something that we have never done before. It is his hope with the support of our Extended 
Cabinet, Conference Council on Finance and Administration, Conference Coordinating Council, our clergy, laity, 
and each of our churches that we impact more than 50,000 lives from our Miracle Offering for Global Health, 
but with a tremendous victory goal of more than 100,000 lives saved.  You can find more information about 
the 2017 Indiana Miracle Offering for Global Health at inumc.org/globalhealth.  
 

Many United Methodist Churches brought their Miracle Offering with them to Annual Conference.  A little over 
$400,000 was received from churches at the 2017 Indiana Annual Conference with others, like Memorial, tak-
ing their offering post Annual Conference to add to this total.  
 

Would you be willing to help?  Memorial will be receiving the Miracle Offering for Global Health on Sunday, 
August 27 as a second mile giving offering.  Truly we can ñmake a world of differenceò. 

M-CARDS 
 

Donôt forget to stop by the M-Card table each Sunday to pick up cards that you can use. As a 
reminder we have a variety of cards for shopping, home improvement, gas and auto parts, 
movie and movie rental, pharmacies and restaurants. 
 

The cards are in the church office  during the week (9 am -  1 pm).  
If you need cards during the week or have questions about the program, contact Kevin Sell at 
812.230.8295, Sandy Sell at 812.230-2407 or Missy Wilcox at 812.201.8206.  

BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS 
 

All students are invited to bring their school backpacks (new or old) with them to 
church on Sunday, August 6 and have it blessed to start off the new school year!  
We will bless the backpacks, the students, and the learning process as we send our 
students out into our community.  So load up those backpacks early and bring them 
with you to worship on August 6 th!  Donôt miss this unique opportunity. 

Third Grade Bibles  
 

The education committee is in the process of selecting and purchasing Bibles for the children who will be in 

the third grade next year.   It is a tradition at Memorial to present all third graders with a Bible.  This will be 
done on Sunday, August 27 th .  If you know of a child that will be in the third grade for the 2017 -2018 

school year, please contact Christy Cresgy with their name. 
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EDUCATORS/EDUCATION DEDICATION SUNDAY  
 

On Sunday, August 6, we will have a special Dedication for Educators/Education.  On this day, we invite all per-
sons who work in the schools teaching, bus driving, administrators, secretaries, janitors, aides, or anyone else as-
sociated with the well being and education of our children and youth to come and receive Godôs blessing on your 
work for this upcoming school year.  The Dedication will be held in both the 8:45 and 11:00 worship services, 
please come to whichever service you feel most at home.  We hope you will plan to be here and pray for our Edu-
cators and the 2017-2018 school year.  The Education of our Children/Youth is so very important and we want to 
seek Godôs blessing on those who lead by example.  Do you know some folks who work in the school system who 
donôt regularly attend Memorial?  Then please invite them to come on this special day. 

 

Thank you for the Birthday Greetings, Gifts, and Celebrations!  This was truly a great 

Birthday Year!  I count Mongolia as a Birthday Blessing -- even though it was NOT a 

vacation!  It was a remarkable experience to watch the sun rising and setting almost 
within the same blink of an eye!  

 

In addition, I am so grateful to the Tokens of Prayer and Encouragement I received while I was traveling in Mongolia!  

It was tough to be out of touch - regarding the language.  It was tough to be in crowds where pickpocketing by 12 
year old drunk children is the norm.  BUT, YOUR encouragement kept me focused. 
 

Thank you:  Sanae & Eric, Ruby, Jeri & family, Teresa & Brian, Sandy & Kevin, Trina & Jim, Dennis & Linda, Ron & 

Roberta, and Cheryl, Dan & Doris! 
                                                                                                                                     Rev. Chiyona 
 

John and I want to thank each of you for all of your prayers, cards and concerns throughout my open heart surgery 

and my recovery. What a gift and a blessing to have such warm and loving faith community. Thank you from the bot-
tom of our hearts.  
              John & Irma Davis 
 

Thank you so much for your order for ñPaint the Town Pinkò. The money will help many women in the Wabash Valley 
fighting breast cancer. 
                 Judy McGregor 
 

Thank you for your prayers, support and the blue picture frame. It is Nice to know we have a loving community in 

Terre Haute. 
                 Kyle & Violet Johnicker 
 

I am back home after spending some time in the hospital with a severe kidney infection.  I sure miss Memorial church 

and all my friends. 
                    Janet Ring (Raines) 
 

Thank you, again, UM Men for a delicious meal served at the Women's Night Out  Dinner!!                    UM Women   
 

Thank you to all who contributed to Operation Peanut Butter during month of June in conjunction with VBS Mission 

Project.                                          UM Women   
 

From the Wabash Valley Correctional Facility, thank you for your recent donation of menôs clothing. These items are 

definitely need for men upon re -entry into society.         Richard Brown, Superintendent 
 

A note was received from Marge & Leonard Tavern. Marge is now on oxygen 24/7, but otherwise both are doing well. 
They enjoy receiving the Home Touch Bible study we send them each month. They miss Memorial and their friends. 

 

A letter was received from 14th & Chestnut Community Center, thanking us for our recent donation of $270.06.  

Pictures from Rev. Chiyona  

in Mongolia  
 

 
 

Americans receiving a sung "blessing" from  
the attendees of Gerelt UMC, Mongolia 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The people of Gerelt UMC, Mongolia   

United Methodist Men NewsflashéUnited Methodist Men Newsflashé 
 

Just a quick reminder to put these upcoming UM Menôs events on your calendar: 
 

August 12, 8:00 am   UM Men Breakfast/Fall Planning Gathering at Cackleberries 
August 20, 8:45 & 11:00    UM Men Sunday 
August 26, 6:00 pm     Menôs Night Out dinner (served by the UMW)   

 

Thanks  to everyone who came and who helped make the Ice Cream Social a great event. 

TRIPLE F LUNCHEON  
 

Triple F will be meeting on Friday, August 18 at 11:45 a.m.  This will be our Great American Cookout with hamburgers, 
hot dogs, and brats grilled to perfection along with chips and drink provided.  You will need to bring:  
 

A-H .... Desserts      I -P .... Vegetables     Q-Z .... Salads 
 

Our program has yet to be confirmed, but should be soon.  Watch your bulletin for further details in early August.  
 

Reservations should be turned in by Wednesday, August 16th at noon.  We look forward to seeing you there.  

Summer Camp & Summer Missioners  
 

Katelyn, Kyleigh, Nora, and JoHannah (campers)  
and Alexis, Ugo, Sydney (missioners) will share about  

their experiences on Sunday, August 13, 2017.  
Thank you for supporting Ministry and  

Faith Shaping Experiences for Youth and Young Adults. 

Do you have high cholesterol or high blood pressure? Have members of your 
family suffered from these ailments? Do you have a poor diet? If you answer 
ñyesò to any of these questions, you may want to consider being screened  

through the services of Life Line Screening. Life Line Screening uses ultrasound technology to view the plaque 
build up in your carotid arteries, the main arteries that carry blood to the brain. Blockages in these arteries are a 
leading cause of stroke. We are pleased to host this Life Line Screening event on 9/7/2017 at Memorial 
United Methodist Church.  Register for a Wellness Package which includes 4 vascular tests and osteoporosis 
screening from $149 ($139 with our member discount). All five screenings take 60 -90 minutes to complete.  In 
order to register for this event and to receive a $10 discount off any package priced above $129, please call 1 -888
-653-6441 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle<UrlBlockedError.aspx> or text the word circle to 
797979  

íNever, never, never give up.î                                                              Winston Churchill  

Nora & JoJo with camp friends Katelyn & Kyleigh working together 

http://www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle%3cUrlBlockedError.aspx
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Updates from our Christian Ed Director Christy Cresgy 

Whatôs happening this month in Childrenôs Sunday School? 
 

During the month of August the unit is titled ñGod Chooses Joshuaò 
 
August 6thï          God Chooses Joshua 
August 13th ï        Spies in Canaan 
August 20th ï        Crossing the Jordan 
August 27th ï      Jericho 

The Jr. High and Sr. High will be involved in an interactive group discussion. 

Mission Moments ï August 2017  
 

Summer Missioners ï Sunday, August 13, our three MUMC Summer Missioners, 
Alexis Klug, Harrison ñUgoò Ndife, and Sydney Ray will be sharing their summer 
experiences during both worship services. Congratulations to them for their dedi-
cated service this summer. 
 
Indiana Miracle Offering for Global Health  is covered by Rev. Scott else-
where in this issue of Poplar Leaves. For additional information check the follow-
ing websites: http://www.inumc.org/beencourageddetail/make -a-world-of-
difference-2017-indiana-miracle-offering-for-global-health-7900678   and  http://
www.inumc.org/globalhealth  

14th & Chestnut Community Center -  NEWS 
 

 

Thank you, Memorial: 
            I would like to take this opportunity to thank the members of Memorial for your fan-
tastic support of the 14 th & Chestnut Community Center.  Many of you worked in the kitchen 
this summer fixing breakfast and lunch for over 100 hungry kids.   You regularly donate food, 
supplies, gift cards, and money to purchase items needed by the Center.  Your continued 
generosity is such a blessing to this local mission.  Whenever there is a need, you step forward to help in all 
sorts of ways.   
            As I attend the monthly Liaison Meetings, I hear so many heartwarming stories of things that are hap-
pening to benefit the children who attend the Center.   They were able to send 23 children to church camp at 
the end of July.  (Just a few years ago, it was only one or two who went.)  The Center kids have been exposed 
to 4-H, girl scouts, drama club, Against the Flow youth group, art programs, and weekly field trips (the end -of-
the-summer trip was to the Indianapolis Zoo).   The high school girls are going to the garden at World Gospel 
each week to help pick the produce that is sent to the Center.   Wabash Valley Asphalt treated 65 kids to a Sat-
urday picnic at Fairbanks Park including games and swimming at the YMCA.   The back to school blast was held 
on Thursday, August 3rd.  The families were treated to dinner followed by the kidsô performance of skits and 
songs.  That night the children received their new shoes and backpacks filled with school supplies. 
 

                                                                                                                                                                             Judy Hatch  

Fellowship Coffee Hour:  Will be hosted by the following.  
 

January - Worship Committee     July - Open Door Class 
February - Education Committee    August - UMM and UMW  
March - Green Team       September - Childrenôs and Youth Sunday Schools  
April - Trustees       October - Finder Seekers Class 
May - Koinonia Class and the Thoughtful Studies Class  November - Mission Committee 
June - Kids Hope       December - Member Care and Faithbuilders 

Memorialôs Kids Hope program lost a good friend last month.  Theresa Hunt had been a 
mentor for many years and made an important difference in the lives of several children at 
Sugar Grove.  The young girl she most recently mentored was Korea, who will be going to 
middle school in the fall; in early June, as a special graduation celebration she and Theresa 
took a tour of the Swope Art Gallery and enjoyed frozen yogurt afterwards.  She had also 

mentored Chase, nephew of Dan and Doris Williams.  At Theresaôs funeral 
service a get-well note from Chase was read, and it was obvious how im-
portant his former mentor was to him still.  He remembered after all these 
years her kind spirit, her patience, her words of encouragement.  
 

Carmen and Paula would add that Theresa quietly showed up each week 
at the school, and though she didnôt give many details about what was 
happening during their mentoring time on her progress reports, we could 
see huge strides being made with Korea.  The little girl who could hardly 
look at someone and rarely smiled early on became a young lady with 
more confidence and a beautiful smile.  We attribute that to Theresa and  

  the Jesus-kind-of-love she showed Korea, week after week after week.  
 

Theresa loved children, and those who were blessed with her help over the years are probably better students 

and better people because they spent time with her.  Our sympathies to her family during this difficult time.  

God is Faithful!!!   submitted by Pam Crane 
 

The new banner for the sanctuary to be displayed during the season of Kingdomtide has a 

background story that exhibits God's faithfulness in difficult times and conditions.   The forma-
tion of a custom banner of this size involves several steps,  After finding and purchasing the 

banner design from an artist in California the first step is to have the seamstress look at it and 
decide if it would be doable.   As I was taking it to her home last summer I missed seeing a 

step on the sidewalk and fell and fractured my kneecap.   Since I was incapacitated Lyle How-
ard helped out by taking it to have it professionally enlarged from the original size of 3' x 5' to 

9' x 15'.   The next step is to select and purchase the appropriate fabrics. A wonderful clerk at 

Lori's Pins and Needles in Paris, IL has always helped us greatly with this step.  Next is the 
background fabric to be ordered and purchased.  The supplier that we have ordered from pre-

viously was great but sadly she became ill and passed on before our order was placed.  So we 
found another supplier who inadvertently lost the book with our order for the background fab-

ric! Finally, after getting all the materials together it was given to the seamstress, Jane 

Kohr.  Simultaneously, her daughter moved back home, unexpectedly from Japan with a 2 
year old grandson to have a baby in early June.  Thankfully all are doing well and the banner 

was assembled amid this chaos!! The last step in the process is to the quilter.   She did a fan-
tastic job even though her husband has recently suffered a serious stroke.   All of this to say that in spite of all these addi-

tional challenges our God is faithful! He helped us to see this project through to completion!!   To God Be the Glory for the 
new banner!!   May we always be reminded that He is the vine and we are the branches.     

Theresa with her Kidôs Hope kid, Korea 

Thank you to all who supported the Raleigh Ringers concert.  Your dona-
tions, attendance, and effort organizing the concert is very much appreci-
ated.  I would like to especially acknowledge Kevin Sell for his effort in 
the church office promoting the concert and organizing ticket sales.  The 
organizing committeeôs goal was a concert attendance of 300 while 
breaking even.  We counted 296 at the concert and have a profit of over 

$2000, which will go to the music program at Memorial.  It was a great concert, and a job well done!  
                                                                                                                                                      Eric Glendening 

http://www.inumc.org/beencourageddetail/make-a-world-of-difference-2017-indiana-miracle-offering-for-global-health-7900678
http://www.inumc.org/beencourageddetail/make-a-world-of-difference-2017-indiana-miracle-offering-for-global-health-7900678
http://www.inumc.org/globalhealth
http://www.inumc.org/globalhealth

